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For Date: 01/23/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0016 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    OLD FIRE STATION - CRESCENT ST 
 
                0040 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

911 hang up, S25 responded to check the area. 
 

         Narrative:     
Number was unable to be called back, error recording upon  
attempt  
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked no findings. 
 

 
                0535 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0656 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD + BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

01/23/2023 0657 Caller reporting a low hanging telephone or  
cable wire. An officer will check on it shortly. 
01/23/2023 0716 Fire requested to scene for safety at this  
time. 
01/23/2023 0728 L4 reports hazard removed, wire secured,  
this is a Verizon problem. All units clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-66-IN 
 
                0741 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

01/23/2023 0743 Alarm from basement and Zone 5. 
01/23/2023 0749 Proeprty owner contacted, stated he got a  
call from the alarm company and requested to cancel dispatch  
on the alrm. No cancel request made to the police  
department. 
01/23/2023 0753 Units clear, employee spoke with and alarm  
set off by workers. 
 

 
                0757 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0822 DISABLED MV Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

01/23/2023 0823 Dee Bus requesting an officer to location to  
assist with a disabled School Bus at location. S9 enroute at  
this time. 
01/23/2023 0829 Pupils have been transferred to another bus,  
S9 standing by for a tow truck at location. 
 

 
                0902 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

01/23/2023 0903 911 hang up from location. 
01/23/2023 0903 Upon call back it was confirmed to be an  
accidental dial out. No problem or services needed. 
 

 
                0908 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1226 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1233 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1244 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1304 DISTURBANCE Investigated   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

01/23/2023 1303 Caller reporting some kind of argument from  
her neighbors apartment next door. Officers enroute to check  
on the report. 
01/23/2023 1309 S4 reports both parties at apartment, one  
was just brought back from the hospital and no argument or  
altercation between them at this time. Both stated no  
servicesa or EMS needed. S4 & S9 are now speaking with the  
reporting party. 
 

         Narrative:     
Above vehicle bumped into passenger side of car5 while  
backing. No damage to either vehicle. 
 

 
                1516 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Bose security reporting 2 MV's driving in circles in the  
snow. S11 spoke with parties and advised.  
 

 
                1543 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1606 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] HIGH ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting an ambulance. R17 responding. R17  
Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-67-IN 
 
                1635 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1640 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                1651 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                2036 Road Safety Complaint Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    [STW ARBOR] ARBOR GLENN - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV on the side of the roadway causing a  
hazard. S11 responding.  MV moved  
 

 
                2042 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a Wire hanging from a poll. Police and Fire  
responding.  FD reporting a Verizon wire that was able to be  
secured  to the point of it not being a hazard. Verizon  
Notified at 2105  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-68-IN 
 
                2102 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2116 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2124 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 



 
                2220 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                2307 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Res burglar alarm 
 

         Narrative:     
Agent stated original request for police response was  
cancelled due to contacting the homeowner and receiving a  
correct password request. No units sent. 
 

 
                2338 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/24/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0030 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0733 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0750 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0833 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a white male walking around the plaza in  
shorts sneakers and a white t-shirt. Party is concerned for  
party.  S6, S7 and JDP responded. 
 

 
                0846 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0901 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0916 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD + SEVEN STAR LN 
 
                0952 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1009 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1031 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1048 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1106 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    777226AB 
 
                1123 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    777250AB 
 
                1144 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    777272AB 
 
                1217 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1407 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 



                1459 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1502 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1624 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with FID information.  
 

 
                1641 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1647 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1648 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1657 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    777727AB 
 
                1712 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1724 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1823 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1833 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2016 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                2018 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2021 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2024 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2027 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
 
                2029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/25/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0054 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0100 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0115 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0338 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0527 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0804 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0804 RADAR AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0819 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0838 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1007 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1025 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1105 WELL BEING CHECK AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports while checking on her neighbor she observed a  
sign on the door that instructed to call 911. S6, S7, and  
R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 responded and was cleared enroute. 
 

         Narrative:     
S2 and S8responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
State Police Detectives notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reports State Police Crime Unit and Ballistics are  
enroute. 
 

         Narrative:     
SP detectives on scene. 
 

         Narrative:     
ME Office notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
State Police crime scene on scene. 
 

         Narrative:     
01/25/2023 1458 Medical examiner on scene.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-14-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-69-IN 
 
                1154 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 67 yom who is unresponsive.  S2, S7, R17,  
C20, E14, and ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-70-IN 
 
                1333 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1447 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1455 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                1505 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1656 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 



         Narrative:     
Caller reporting a found dog. BOxboro PD notified at 1657 
 

 
                1839 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1849 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2143 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2143 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
 
                2335 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD FIRE STATION - CRESCENT ST 
 
 
For Date: 01/26/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0537 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0700 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports accidental pocket dial by cell phone.  S21  
spoke with and advised caller. 
 

 
                0807 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0817 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                0822 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    ASSABET WILDLIFE PARKING - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0826 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                0857 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 468HARVARD] HARVARD TOWN LINE - HARVARD RD 
 
                0911 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Party request to speak to an officer regarding a family  
member. S9 and JDP spoke with and adivsed party. 
 

 
                1036 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1055 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1120 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request Ambulance for possible sudden death. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded and was cancelled while enroute. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-71-IN 
 
                1126 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1144 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1350 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1438 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1524 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/26/2023 1656 Access was gained. 
 

 
                1537 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

01/26/2023 1539 Caller reporting his wife fell and needs to  
be transported. 
01/26/2023 1554 R17 transporting  83.5 
01/26/2023 1611 R17 off at Emerson 94.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-72-IN 
 
                1556 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1648 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1652 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/26/2023 1652 Bose Security reporting two car pulled into  
the main lot, one person got into the other car and now they  
are having sex. Bose Security would like them removed.  
Officers enroute. 
01/26/2023 1703 Both parties advised and sent on thier way.  
 

 
                1709 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1717 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TREATY ELM LN 
         Narrative:     

Calling Party reports she recieved mail that was partially  
open which did contain her new medicare card (no contents  
were missing). Party has contacted medicare and reached out  
to the USPS. Party advised. 
 

 
                1734 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    780621AB 
 
                1755 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1926 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1927 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1932 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1939 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    780818AB 
 
                1940 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2033 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    780921AB 
 
                2056 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   



  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    780983AB 
 
                2127 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    781044AB 
 
 
For Date: 01/27/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0150 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] STATION 2 - SCHOOL ST 
         Narrative:     

Acton Fire requests engine for station coverage. E14  
responded. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-73-IN 
 
                0205 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0218 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0327 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] HAYWARD RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-74-IN 
 
                0508 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S5 assisted party with questions about a mobile phone in  
evidence. 
 

 
                0654 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

E14 responded to assist party. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-75-IN 
 
                0759 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1001 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request to speak to the ACO regarding a voucher  
program. 
 

 
                1026 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1029 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1147 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1242 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 34 yof has dizzines, nausea, and low BP after  
working out. S9, R17, E14 and ALS6 responded.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 9.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-76-IN 
 
                1304 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1306 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1340 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1439 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/27/2023 1440 School Adminstration requesting officers to  
location for a custodial issue between parents that has the  
potential for becoming violent. 
01/27/2023 1507 Officers clear, custody of child left with  
the father at this time. 
 

 
                1752 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    RADANT PROPERTY - ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

01/27/2023 1753 Caller was alerted to a party gaining acces  
to the companies fenced off area, climbing a fence and  
climbing a ladder to the transmission tower. Suspect  
described as a female wearing a red hoodie sweatshirt, light  
colored pants, white sneakers and having dark brown curly  
hair. This occurred approximately twenty to thiry minutes  
ago. 
01/27/2023 1758 Facilites manager notified, an officer will  
go to the area and check when one is available. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-15-OF 
 
                1845 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                2037 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Investigated   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

01/27/2023 2039 Caller reporting she had a confrontation  
with a neighbor that was outside of the rear of her unit.  
The party stated he was locked out. The callers son and the  
neighbor had an exchange of words. The neighbors were abouts  
are unknown at this time. S3 and Bolton started to  
investigate. 
01/27/2023 2044 S3 & Bolton in the area at this time. 
01/27/2023 2049 S3 & Bolton located the party and confirmed  
his identity. Party was waiting for his mother to get into  
the residence. All units clear. 
 

 
                2213 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

01/27/2023 2214 Caller reporting a scam call from Xfinity  
requesting payment in gift cards. Party recognized this as  
being fake and reported it to the police. No gift cards  
purchased, no information given. This call will be forwarded  
to the Detectives for follow up. 
 

 
 
For Date: 01/28/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0025 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0030 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0103 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0601 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0752 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
         Narrative:     

01/28/2023 0753 Party reports being scammed yesterday. S6  
speaking with reporting party at this time. 
 

 
                0803 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Investigated   
  Location/Address:    RADANT ACCESS ROAD - ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

01/28/2023 0804 Radant employee and S6 checking the property  
from last nights reported trespass incident. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-15-OF 
 
                0941 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1000 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    APPLE BLOSSOM LN 
         Narrative:     

01/28/2023 1000 Caller reporting her alarms going off at  
this time, possible cause is burnt pancakes. 
01/28/2023 1022 E14 clear, alarms were set off by the  
cooking. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-77-IN 
 
                1024 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
       Refer To Incident:    23-16-OF 
 
                1058 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/28/2023 1059 Party into station to report a stolen poll  
cue and case. The party is unaware of exactly when or were  
it was stolen. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-17-OF 
 
                1219 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/28/2023 1219 Party assisted with expired medication  
disposal. 
 

 
                1425 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

party in station to donate to stow police asssciation 
 

 
                1702 ANIMAL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR + PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dog wandering in the area. S3 responding  
and Boxboro PD notified at 1708 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked nothing found.  
 

 
                1716 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1728 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a call. Police and Fire  
responding. R17 Requesting ALS. R17/ALS5 transporting to EH  
S/M 0.0 E/M 10.7 E14 reporting a light smoke condition In  
the home due to cooking smoke. E14 vented the home to zero  
readings. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-79-IN 
 



                1738 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                2227 VANDALISM GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Callre reporting a car hit his mail box. S10 responding.  
Area checked GOA.  
 

 
                2351 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/29/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0051 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0458 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
         Narrative:     

Fire alarm going off, no smoke or fire reported 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 Responded L1 responded S9 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
2 story wood frame structure, E14 investigating 
 

         Narrative:     
faulty detector second floor bedroom, homeowner was advised 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-80-IN 
 
                0727 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CONANT DR 
         Narrative:     

01/29/2023 0728 Caller reporting his 23 year old son having  
a seizure. 
01/29/2023 0753 R17 Transporting to Emerson 68.3. 
01/29/2023 0811 R17 Off 79.6. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-81-IN 
 
                0748 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/29/2023 0749 Party into to speak with S6 about a on-going  
investigation. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-15-OF 
 
                1034 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1049 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1114 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1133 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1134 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1140 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + CRANBERRY CIR 
 



                1352 DISTURBANCE Peace Restored   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

01/29/2023 1353 Party requesting another party be removed  
from his residence. No physical altercation at this time.  
 

 
                1644 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Officers attempting to serve a warrant. Part no longer  
resides at this location 
 

 
                1647 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1654 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Officers attempting to serve a warrant. Part no longer  
resides at this location 
 

 
                1702 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1708 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1719 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1724 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1733 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party dropping off a found credit card. Owner  
notified and will pick up in a day or so.  
 

 
                2251 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                2356 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party states he can't breath. S5, S10, and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-82-IN 
 
 

 

 


